IDAHO POTATO PULSE



Brought to you by the klaho Potato Commission

Website: www.idahopotato.com

At the recently concluded Potato School in Pocatello, Cheryl Koompin and Shane Webster, Idaho's two representatives on the Executive Committee of the US Potato Board, announced that the Board would be considering increasing its assessment on potatoes by .5¢ per hundredweight. The USPB assessment would therefore increase from 2.5¢ to 3¢/hundredweight. In the past, some growers have said they were not made aware of past increases and didn't have the opportunity to express their opinion before the increase was approved.

In an effort to encourage larger awareness of this proposal prior to the USPB's Annual Meeting March 10-13, 2009, this issue of the *Idaho Potato Pulse* lists below the Idaho members of the USPB who will be making this decision, along with an explanation of why the USPB is seeking this increase. This material was prepared by the USPB specifically for the *Pulse*. It is not appropriate for the Idaho Potato Commission to take a position on this matter, so distribution of this material should not be construed as such. What is important is for growers to know what is being proposed so as to be able to express their views on this topic.



By: Bart Connors 2008-2009 Chairman, United States Potato Board (303) 369-7783

to connor@uspota toes.com

Sustaining Return on Grower Investment Marketing remains key to programs successes

Over the years, United States Potato Board (USPB) presentations and program updates have communicated one clear message: The USPB is committed to delivering on the promise of "Maximi zing Return on Grower Investment".

You are aware of increasing production costs in your own operations. Unfortunately, USPB global marketing work is not immune to those same rising costs. The real impact is felt in the eroded purchasing power of a weak dollar. While the weak dollar has clearly driven export success, in concert with our International Marketing programs, on the flipside, it makes conducting business overseas more expensive.

The 2008-2009 USPB Executive Committee unanimously proposes increasing the assessment rate by 1/2 cent in order to maintain value in all USPB programs. This decision was arrived at after deliberate and extensive discussions. As growers, we too, face increased production costs, but we firmly believe maintaining market strength is imperative to continuing long-term success of the US potato industry. The 1/2 cent increase, on average, is estimated to increase the grower's USPB investment by \$2.00 per acre.

This proposal originated from grassroots grower discussions where there was clear understanding established about the results produced by USPB Marketing Programs. Much of the success of the industry is attributed to the USPB working effectively with the National Potato Council, United Potato Growers of America and all state organizations. It is this effective synergy that will continue to produce long-term gains for all growers.

Each industry segment benefits from the results produced by USPB programs, and these programs cost money to maintain, even at a constant level. In many cases, initial outlays have been made, but continuing successful results are dependent on continued funding. To withdraw or reduce funding of these programs now, the USPB and US industry would lose the initial investment on these programs, as well as any momentum already achieved.

Another challenge in maintaining USPB programs is acreage decreases, a direct result of successful "right sizing" of supply with short-term demand, as well as competition from other crops and overall higher program expenses.

As an Executive Committee, we first looked at cutting USPB expenses. We have already consolidated or restructured programs to make them less costly, more efficient and productive. Now, without an increase, the USPB will have to cut investment in vital programs in future years. Cutbacks in these programs will affect each industry segment and reduce the ROI and demand building results each segment presently enjoys. Prioritizing which programs, in which industry segments, to curtail would be an insurmountable challenge, likely to leave many, if not all, industry members with less of a return on their investment.

With just a 1/2 cent increase, the USPB estimates \$1 million in additional funding for the FY 2010 budget. This revenue would correct the projected shortfall and sustaining program investments to maintain current success levels.

A very large positive with regard to USPB International Programs, the USPB obtains about \$2 of Foreign Agricultural Service (FAS) funding for foreign market development with each \$1 in USPB funding invested in International programs. Compared with other commodity programs, the USPB's FAS allocation has increased every year for the last 10 years. Please note, foreign market development helps the entire potato industry by increasing demand, even for those who do not directly export potatoes.

The Executive Committee's goal is to ensure this "Grower Leadership Initiative" receives adequate discussion by growers in all states this winter, leading up to the USPB Annual Meeting in March where it will be brought to a final vote. If approved, the soonest the increase could take effect would be January 2010. We ask you please give this careful consideration. Please contact myself or any USPB Executive Committee Member to share your thoughts, ideas or concerns. We welcome your input.

<u>Idaho USPB Members</u>

Emma Atchley (2009) Clen 4054 East 1300 North Ashton ID 83420-5400 Cell: 208-351-8342

Home: 208-652-7743

clenandemma@idahovandals.com

Carl Ball (2010*) Julene 2612 East 2300 North Hamer ID 83425-5026 Business: 208-754-4651 Home: 208-662-5286

Home: 208-662-528 Fax: 208-754-8530 carlball@ida.net

Nic Behrend (2009) Kristin 2976 West 2000 South Aberdeen ID 83210-1841 Business: 208-221-0342 Home: 208-397-4489

Fax: 208-397-4489 nicbehrend@dcdi.net Kent Bitter (2009*) Betty

1439 N 1100 E

Shelley ID 83274-5114

Business: 208-529-4250 Fax: 208-529-4250 kbttr@msn.com

Tom Church (2009) Ginny 24829 Hwy 19 Wilder ID 83676 Business: 208-880-9489

Home: 208-482-7646 Fax: 208-482-7511 tchurch@frontiernet.net

Noland Critchfield (2011) Debra 500 North College Street Oakley ID 83346-9737

Business: 208-678-9358 Home: 208-862-9241 neritchfield@pmt.org Nick Cummins (2009*) Tobee PO Box 406 2570 Eldridge Avenue Twin Falls ID 83303-0406

Business: 208-280-6679 Home: 208-432-5426 Fax: 208-734-2754 nickc6679@yahoo.com

Jeff Gibson (2011*) Miranda 301 Wauna Vista Dr Burley ID 83318-3447 Business: 208-679-2345 Fax: 208-679-2346 jeff.gibson@farmassist.com

Gary Hansen (2009) Colleen 230 East 700 North Rupert ID 83350-9580 Business: 208-431-4453 Home: 208-532-4453 Fax: 208-532-4834 ghansen@pmt.org

Randy Hardy (2011) Karlene 1818 South 500 West Oakley ID 83346-9741 Business: 208-300-3680 Home: 208-862-3681 Fax: 208-862-3433 hardy1@pmt.org

John Harper (2010*) Bonnie 1055 North 17th East Mountain Home ID 83647 Business: 208-587-8716 Home: 208-587-7323 Fax: 208-587-5455 john@flyinghfarms.net

James Hoff (2010*) Darla 10623 South Hoff Lane Idaho Falls ID 83406 Business: 208-521-9093 Home: 208-524-8924 Fax: 208-522-7581 idahjames@aol.com Wayne Jensen (2009*) Ann 2777 North 26th West Idaho Falls ID 83402 Business: 208-521-4001 Home: 208-522-9639 Fax: 208-522-9639 wjfarms 1@juno.net

Bevan Jeppesen (2011*) Michelle 1282 S 2nd E

Rexburg ID 83440-3862 Business: 208-390-8240 Home: 208-356-9079

Cheryl Koompin (2011) Klaren 3064 South Frontage Road American Falls ID 83211 Business: 208-226-7924 Home: 202-221-1339 Fax: 208-226-2080 ckoompin@yahoo.com

Melanie Likes (2009*) Rick 751 East 1000 North Shelley ID 83274 Home: 208-357-5749 Cell: 208-313-1453 melanielikes@hotmail.com

Ron Lockwood (2009*) Kendra 1195 Valley Road Eden ID 83325-5245 Business: 208-280-2157 Home: 208-825-5266 Fax: 208-825-4102 rlockwood@safelink.net

Jann Moss (2009) Dan 390 North 925 East Delco ID 83323

Business: 208-878-6677 Home: 208-654-2848 Fax: 208-654-2818 mossfarms@atenet.net Alan Parks (2011*) Nicole 927 W 200 N

Blækfoot ID 83221-5263 Home: 208-684-5083 Fax: 208-684-9393 prparks@aol.com

Stan Searle (2010) Debra 1288 North 600 East Shelley ID 83274 Cell: 208-521-6520 Home: 208-523-8609

Fax: 208-552-9957 stanscarle@aol.com

Curtis Stoddard (2010*)Jane 2004 Two Mile Road Grace ID 83241 Business: 208-425-3645

Home: 208-425-3826 Fax: 208-425-3330 curtsput@nol.com

Brent Stoker (2010*) Marla 745 East 500 South Burley ID 83318 Business: 208-260-1990

Home: 208-654-2990 Fax: 208-654-9577 bstoker@safelink.net Alan Taylor (2009) Tami PO Box 436 Rigby ID 83442 Business: 208-745-6609

Home: 208-745-6609 Fax: 208-754-8878

ataylor@taylorproduce.com

Ritchey Toevs (2011*) Joanne

2841 W 1800 S

Aberdeen, ID 83210-1832 Business: 208-397-4189 Home: 208-604-2599 Fax: 208-397-4935 rtoevs@juno.com

Shane Webster (2009*) Linda 1370 South 2nd East

Rexburg ID 83440 Business: 208-359-1717 Home: 208-356-0367 Fax: 208-356-7861 swebster@ida.net